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Marshall announces Brad D. Smith Business Incubator to 
be located in downtown Huntington 

 

 
Marshall University celebrated its new 
Brad D. Smith Business Incubator 
yesterday at a ceremony in Huntington. 
The business incubator space, which is 
being renovated, is on the first floor of 
the university’s Visual Arts Center at 927 
Third Ave., across from Pullman Plaza. 

The incubator is a partnership between 
the Marshall University Brad D. Smith 
Schools of Business and the university’s 
Robert C. Byrd Institute (RCBI), and is 
expected to begin accepting tenants in 
August 2019. 

Entrepreneurs will be able to apply for a space in the business incubator to help them 
cultivate new ideas aimed at growing the local and regional economy. The facility will 
offer mentorship and support to startups, and will give entrepreneurs access to 
Marshall’s innovation ecosystems, including subject matter experts and student interns. 
The incubator also will provide tenants with office space, storage and access to 
conference rooms. 

The facility is named for Marshall alumnus and benefactor Brad D. Smith, executive 
board chairman of Intuit and chairman of Nordstrom, who believes West Virginia and 
Marshall are breaking new ground with the creation of the incubator. 

“My passion for West Virginia and the potential I see in its people has only grown over 
the years,” Smith said. “I want to inspire West Virginia’s entrepreneurs to reinvent 
themselves and to do so in a space like the business incubator, which will encourage 
game-changing ideas in what I call the ‘overlooked zip codes’ of my state. West Virginia 
needs its people to remain committed to its progress, and I believe Marshall’s business 
incubator will motivate folks to do just that.” 
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Marshall President Jerome A. Gilbert agreed, saying, “We are tremendously excited 
about the possibilities we see for creating synergies among our region’s entrepreneurs, 
the extensive resources we have at Marshall University and our Huntington business 
community. Our students will be some of the principal beneficiaries of the incubator 
project and will be working closely with the businesses in the incubator.” 

Gilbert added that free space in the incubator will be provided to the team of Marshall 
students that won first-place in the recent statewide West Virginia Innovation & 
Business Model Competition. The second-place team, also from Marshall, will receive 
free prototyping assistance from RCBI. 

Dr. Avinandan Mukherjee, dean of Marshall’s Lewis College of Business, said one of 
the biggest challenges in the Appalachian region is creating a culture of innovation by 
promoting entrepreneurial thinking and scalable startups. 

Mukherjee added, “The Brad D. Smith Business Incubator addresses this critical need 
by offering an entrepreneurial ecosystem to foster new ideas and new businesses. The 
design-thinking approach adopted by the iCenter of the Brad D. Smith Schools of 
Business at Marshall University, in collaboration with Intuit, will help minimize the 
uncertainty and risk of innovation through rapid experimentation and iterations—
engaging customers and users through a series of prototypes to learn, test and refine 
the business idea. The incubator will be a huge driver to economic development in the 
greater Huntington region.” 

Dr. John M. Maher, Marshall’s vice president for research, and Charlotte Weber, 
director and CEO of RCBI, agree the business incubator will be a great resource for 
Huntington and throughout Appalachia. 

Maher said, “The Brad D. Smith Business Incubator will integrate and accelerate the 
impact of the innovation and entrepreneurship initiatives of RCBI, the Brad D. Smith 
Schools of Business and our partners in the Tri-State region. Through this collaboration 
and leveraging of resources, we will see a dramatic impact on economic development in 
our region.” 

Weber said she believes it will serve as a magnet for the creation of startups by 
leveraging RCBI’s Business Accelerator and state-of-the-art prototyping and advanced 
manufacturing services. 

Applications for incubator space will be available in early June. To learn more about the 
Brad D. Smith Business Incubator, visit www.marshall.edu/incubator, call 304- 696-6273 
or e-mail incubator@marshall.edu. 
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Lewis College of Business celebrating 50th anniversary
 

 
Marshall University’s Lewis 
College of Business and its 
Brad D. Smith Schools of 
Business are celebrating 
the college’s 50th year with 
three major events. 

The celebration kicked off 
with the first of two Golden 
Galas, April 15 in 
Charleston. The second 
gala will take place at 5:30 
p.m. this evening 

(Wednesday, April 17) at the Brad D. Smith Foundation Hall in Huntington. 

Two distinguished alumni appear at the events. Intuit Executive Board Chairman Brad 
D. Smith will serve as host and Broadway singer and actor J. Mark McVey is scheduled 
to perform. 

Additionally, there will be a 50th year “Birthday Bash” held from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m., 
Thursday, April 18, on the university’s Memorial Student Center plaza on the Huntington 
campus. This event is free and open to the public and will include food, music and 
prizes, according to Dr. Avinandan Mukherjee, dean of the college. 

“This is an exciting opportunity to honor our past, celebrate the present and build our 
future with a renewed dedication to our community and student achievement,” 
Mukherjee said. “We invite all of our alumni from the past 50 years to join us in 
celebrating at one of these three events.” 

Established as a separate unit of Marshall University in 1969, the Elizabeth McDowell 
Lewis College of Business has over 50 full-time faculty members and holds the 
prestigious Association to Advance Collegiate Schools of Business (AACSB) 
accreditation. In 1996, the college was named in honor of Lewis, a benefactor of the 
college. In 2019, in recognition of Brad and Alys Smiths’ generous gift, the college 
named its undergraduate and graduate schools the Brad D. Smith Undergraduate 
School of Business and the Brad D. Smith Graduate School of Business, respectively. 

To purchase tickets or to be a sponsor for the Golden Galas, call Molly Robertson at 
304-696-2316. 

For more information about the Lewis College of Business and the Brad D. Smith 
Schools of Business, visit www.marshall.edu/cob. 
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Marshall hosting 12th Annual AIDE Conference
 

 
Marshall is hosting the 12th 
Annual Appalachia Institute of 
Digital Evidence Conference from 
9 a.m. to 5 p.m. through Friday, 
April 19, in the Memorial Student 
Center and the Weisberg Applied 
Engineering Complex on the 
Huntington campus. 

Yesterday’s session was Cyber 
Day (for high school students). 
Today is Open Source 

Intelligence/Health Care Cyber Security. The remaining sessions are as follows: 

• Thursday, April 18: Digital Forensics/Cyber Security 
• Friday, April 19: Digital Forensics/Cyber Security 

A detailed conference schedule can be found at www.marshall.edu/ce/aide/. 

After many successful years at the Marshall Forensic Science Center, this is the first 
year the conference is being held on the Huntington campus. 

“Not only do consumer and commercial technology change, but so do our tools and our 
adversaries,” said John Sammons, director of the digital forensics and information 
assurance bachelor’s degree program at Marshall. “The fields of digital forensics and 
cyber security continue to evolve at a tremendous rate. It’s imperative that practitioners 
make a diligent effort to keep pace. Doing so, however, is no easy feat. Conferences 
such as AIDE play a critical role in professional education and development of those 
working in the field.” 

“We’ve got a great lineup of speakers again this year, many of which frequently speak 
at some of the biggest conferences in the country,” Sammons said. 

With questions about the conference, contact John Sammons 
at john.sammons@marshall.edu or 304-696-7241. More information about AIDE can be 
found at  https://appyide.org 

The event is sponsored by the Center for Continuing Education, Appalachian Institute of 
Digital Evidence and the digital forensics and information assurance program in 
Marshall’s College of Science. 
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Marshall students place at NATS Eastern Student Audition
 

 
Voice students from School of 
Music participated in the National 
Association of Teachers of 
Singing (NATS) Eastern Region 
Conference and Student 
Auditions, held at Nazareth 
College in Rochester, New York, 
March 15-17. 

Winning first place was Zachary 
Doss, a student of Dr. Alexander 
Lee, the coordinator of voice 
studies and opera director at 
Marshall University. Bryce Dale 
won the second place, and 
Cayce Murphy won fourth place 
in their category. 

The association holds its Regional Conference and Student Audition annually, and 
students participate in numerous master classes and seminars. Marshall students were 
able to participate with support from Dr. Susan Tusing, director of the School of Music, 
and Dr. Wendell Dobbs, interim dean of the College of Arts and Media. 

This was a tremendous opportunity for students with the limited opera theater 
opportunities in the state to show their talents, Lee said. “Members of the voice faculty, 
including Dr. Carline Waugh and Dr. David Castleberry from the School of Music, have 
realized our students’ potential. We trusted our students can compete in other cities on 
a regional level,” he said. 

For more information about Marshall’s School of Music, visit www.marshall.edu/music. 

 

The next regular issue of We Are...Marshall will be distributed April 24, 2019. Please send items 
for consideration to WAMnewsletter@marshall.edu by 5 p.m. Monday, April 22, 2019.

 

To read the content of this newsletter online, please click on the following 
link: www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/April-17-2019. 
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